On Oct 7, 2023, at 10:10 PM

Tom Kilduff 
To:  Lynne Bermudez
﻿
Hi Lynne, 
Officer Levasseur from the Topsfield police dept. just left my house a few minutes ago. He listened for himself and completely agreed, after speaking to me and my next door neighbor, that the noise is much too loud. As I did before, I will request a copy of his report and once I get it I will forward it on to you. Please understand that we all have much better things to do than spend time calling the police and sending e-mails to complain. This is a real problem that needs to be fixed for all of us. As I said to you last week these people are thumbing their nose at all of us and doing what ever they want. They show no concern, or respect for us and as such, they should not get another permit to operate a commercial venue in this manner. Sorry to trouble you with this, but I don't know who else to reach out too. It would appear that no one from the town is monitoring this operation after they were granted this special permit. It's now 10 past 10 and the music that was supposed to end at 10:pm is still going.

